

OFFICERS:

THOMAS LOIKITH President

ANDREW J. CEVASCO President-Elect

JOSEPH A. MAURICE 1st Vice President

EILEEN P. MULROY 2ndt Vice President

JASON E. FOY Treasurer

WILLIAM I. STRASSER Secretary

TRUSTEES:

FRANCIS E. BARTO
CRAIG P. BOSSONG
JAMIE P. CLARE
JOHN L. HIGGINS III
IRA C. KAPLAN
EDWARD S. KIEL
JULIE L. KIM
NICOLE A. MCDONOUGH
GEOFFREY D. MUELLER
CYNTHIA A. PETROWSKY
NINA C. REMSON
DOUGLAS V. SANCHEZ
JAMES B. SEPLOWITZ
LAURA C. SUTNICK
ANDREW G. TOULAS

DAVID EDELBERG Immediate Past President NJSBA Trustee

ARMANDO R. HORTA Young Lawyers Trustee

FRANK R. O'MARRA, JR. Executive Director

THE GEORGE W. NEWMAN LAW BUILDING

15 BERGEN STREET HACKENSACK, NJ 07601 201-488-0044 FAX: 201-488-0073 www.bergenbar.org Hon. Glenn A. Grant J.A.D. Administrative Director New Jersey Administrative Office of the Courts

171 Jersey Street Trenton, NJ 08611

Dear Hon. Glenn A. Grant,

The Bergen County Bar Association recognizes the considerable amount of time and effort that went into the Judiciary's report regarding our state's municipal court system. We support recommendations that seek to truly achieve fairness and justice for everyone who is involved with a local court matter. Many hardworking people come to municipal courts for a traffic ticket, local ordinance violation or minor criminal case. To them, their case is the most important one on the court's calendar and they should expect to be treated fairly. We believe that an independent judiciary is the most important way to guarantee that justice is achieved in every case. We applaud efforts to further those ends.

Sincerely,

Bergen County Bar Association President Thomas Loikith, Esq.

in Louhel